
COMMISSIONERS 

___________ 

 

JASON M. STANEK 
CHAIRMAN 

 

MICHAEL T. RICHARD 

ANTHONY J. O’DONNELL 

ODOGWU OBI LINTON 

MINDY L. HERMAN 

 

 

S T A T E  O F  M A R Y L A N D  

 

P U B L I C  S E R V I C E  C O M M I S S I O N  

 

 

WILLIAM DONALD SCHAEFER TOWER      6 ST. PAUL STREET      BALTIMORE, MARYLAND 21202-6806 

410-767-8000   Toll Free:  1-800-492-0474     FAX:  410-333-6495 

MDRS:  1-800-735-2258 (TTY/Voice)        Website:  www.psc.state.md.us 

 

February 23, 2022 

 

 

OPERATIONAL NOTICE: REOPENING OF THE FRANK O. HEINTZ HEARING 

ROOM 

 

 Effective Wednesday, May 4, 2022, the Commission will resume holding in-person 

hearings in the Frank O. Heintz Hearing Room, on the 16th Floor of the William Donald 

Schaefer Tower, 6 St. Paul Street, Baltimore, Maryland.
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This change does not apply to cases and hearings in the Public Utility Law Judge 

Division, typically held in the 19
th

 Floor Hearing Room.  The Public Utility Law Judge Division 

will issue guidance regarding its hearings at a future time. 

 

Effective May 4, 2022, all individuals who wish to actively participate in hearings held in 

the Frank O. Heintz Hearing Room must do so in-person.  The Commission will not 

accommodate any requests for virtual participation. 

 

The Commission will also ask all parties to limit hearing attendance to individuals who 

are expected to speak or appear before the Commission and any necessary support personnel.  

Hearing participants will remain subject to all relevant public health guidelines.  Individuals who 

only wish to watch hearings should continue to do so via the Commission’s YouTube channel.
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The Commission may issue further details regarding the reopening of the Frank O. Heintz 

Hearing Room closer to the date of its reopening. 

 

Any questions concerning this Notice shall be directed to the Office of the Executive 

Secretary.   

 

      By Direction of the Commission, 

 

      /s/ Andrew S. Johnston 

 

      Andrew S. Johnston     

      Executive Secretary 

                                                 
1
 As such, effective May 4, 2022, individuals will not need to register in advance to participate in the weekly 

Administrative Meeting. 
2
 https://www.youtube.com/c/MarylandPSC. 


